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The Common at Sinnott Farm
Executive Board Meeting

Minutes
Date:

July 27, 2011

Place: 

36 Arrowwood Lane, Ann Hanks Residence

Attendees:
Bobby Woods, President



Ann Hanks, Vice President


Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer


Laurie Price, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer



Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary


Leslie Woods, By-laws Committee Chair

Call to Order:  
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Common at Sinnott Farm was called to order at 7:19 PM by the President, Bobby Woods.

Secretary’s Report: 

The May 25, 2011 and June 22, 2011 minutes were formally approved by the Board with corrections. Mr. Olmstead made the motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Hanks seconded it. All approved. Ms. Hanks will post the May and June minutes on the website.  
Homeowner Input/Discussion:

There were no homeowners present for this meeting and no topics to discuss.

Old Business:
· By-Laws review – Leslie Woods was present to discuss the proposed changes to the By-Laws. The following is a summary of the discussion and review:

· Attorney Silver’s office did a great job drafting the amendments to the By-laws – the document provided includes the suggested changes needed to comply with the new law (refers to CIOA law enacted in July, 2010)
· Several new items added and some re-phrased – noted sections amended
· There must be a notice and comment period. Every homeowner must be notified in writing about the proposed changes to the By-laws

· The Board discussed how to provide the notice including use of the website and direct mailing. The Board also discussed using the next quarterly mailer as notification and providing a summary of each section being changed

· Changes must be filed with the Town of Bloomfield

· Declaration cannot be changed 

· By-laws committee has met to review other amendments for recommended change – for example, Tag sales
· Need to ask Alan Silver if giving notice in the mailer is enough along with going to the website or getting a hard copy from a Board member meets the requirements (another possibility is to send a separate notice in October about the By-laws with summary of major changes)
· Use Annual Meeting to review homeowner comments – approve with comment or approve as written 
· Vote to be taken in December to approve new By-laws

Action Item: Ms. Price and Mr. Olmstead will contact Mr. Silver to discuss notice requirements and if the By-laws changes need attorney review. Ms. Price will download the By-laws in Word and make changes with strikeouts and highlights.
· Deerfield street light and Ryefield Hollow broken tree updates
· Mr. DeLorenzo reported that CL&P fixed the burned out street light
· Ms. Hanks reported that Russo repaired the damage to the tree
· Discussion of Property Management Companies

· The Board further discussed the use of a property management company to handle contracts and collections of quarterly dues. The Board also reviewed the materials provided by White & Katzman. 
· Discussion and review of materials from White & Katzman included:

· Management company has leverage with landscaping companies 

· Gives 3 choices to pay dues – on-line, credit card, website

· Homeowners have access to view account status 

· Handles enforcement of By-laws and Covenant Committee

· Has a $12K minimum annual fee

· Advance Property Management in Glastonbury – Mr. Olmstead is attempting to obtain additional information from  this firm 
· Estimates based on various costs indicate an approximate $30 more per quarter per home to cover the costs of using a management company

· The Board decided to hold off on having any management company come to the Board meeting at this time but will look into a separate meeting possibly in September

· Decision should be made in October and made an agenda item for the Annual Meeting in November

Action Item: Mr. Olmstead to contact a property management company about meeting with the Board in September
· Other – Mr. Olmstead noted that the sale of the home on Quail Run Lane had fallen through and the home was not sold

New Business:

· Homeowner Communications – Ms. Hanks reported that he received a complaint regarding cars being parked on the street overnight on Quail Run Lane.
Action Item: Ms. Hanks will send a letter citing the By-laws regarding parked cars and indicate that a fine may be imposed if the parked cars are not moved.

. 
· Discussion of Russo proposal for new plantings on Timothy Lane – The Board decided to hold off on any new planting at this time. However, Russo should remove the dead items in the islands along the side of Timothy Lane. It was mentioned that the contract with Russo calls for $378 for plantings. Ms. Hanks will find out how much of this money remains.

Action Item: Ms. Hanks will contact Kevin Salters of Russo to find out how much money is remaining in the budget for plantings.

· Discussion of 16 Quail Run Clean-up – Ms. Hanks reported that Dynamic Landscaping did the clean-up work. Mr. Olmstead indicated that a bill was received from Dynamic and was paid. Mr. Olmstead made a motion to bill the homeowner for this work and it was seconded by Mr. Woods. All agreed. The homeowner will be billed for this clean-up. The Board will monitor the property to determine if additional work needs to be done.
· Other – Mr. Olmstead updated the list of Professional Services contacts. This is on the website.
Treasurer’s Report:
Mr. Olmstead presented the Treasurer’s report indicating that there are 10 homeowners owing past due amounts for more than one quarter. It was noted that 9 demand letters were sent out to delinquent homeowners regarding past due accounts and fees owed to the Association. Copies of the demand letters were sent to Mr. Silver’s office. Mr. Olmstead reviewed the responses received from two of the nine homeowners. Mr. Olmstead also reported that there are still two accounts in the collection agency and that the collection agency is not going to give these up. 

A motion was made by Mr. DeLorenzo and seconded by Ms. Price to accept the Treasurer’s Report. All approved.
· Discussion of Overdue Association Fees – Discussed above – demand letters sent and only two homeowners responded
· 6 month update of Association budget – Mr. Olmstead reviewed the 6 month budget and indicated that the Association is at 46% against an annual budget of $56,576. Of note, state income tax increased to 6.35% effective 7/1, bill received for legal services to date of $652.50, unplanned expenditure of $955.58 for tree removal due to storm damage on homeowner property and clean-up at 16 Quail Run Lane. Mr. Olmstead transferred money to the Reserve Fund as per the budget and in the third quarter will transfer funds to the Capital Expenditure Fund. Mr. Olmstead provided Board members with copies of the Association Balance Sheet as of June 30, 2011 at the meeting.
Committee Reports:

· Covenant – Ann Hanks 

· Mr. Woods sent a letter to the homeowner who added an addition to the back of their house on Spring Hill Lane. No reply received.  
Action Item: Mr. Woods to send a follow-up letter and include a date for the reply. 

· Discussed fences around gardens – fences are not allowed per the by-laws. There a height requirement. It is allowed up to 4 feet and must be decorative from the street view. Ms. Hanks had a phone conversation with the homeowner who has a fence around a garden and the homeowner indicated that the fence is in compliance with the rules. Mr. Olmstead suggested that Mr. Woods write a letter to the homeowner since Ms. Hanks made the previous contact.

Action Item: Mr. Woods to send a letter to the homeowner regarding the garden fence 
· Streets/Catch Basins – Patrick DeLorenzo
· Estimates were requested from Wethersfield Sweeping regarding the catch basins – there is no money budgeted for this to occur in 2011

· Estimates for Spring Hill Lane and Arrowwood Lane street repairs and future resurfacing were also requested from U.S. Pavement and M & S Paving and Sealing 
· Irrigation and Property Maintenance – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks
· Mr. Woods reported that timers will need to be replaced on Arrowwood Lane. The controller is not working properly. Water is on. Need to check that timers have been reset and that Arrowwood is working properly. Mr. Woods will find out the cost for replacing these.
· Russo item:

· Cutting back the brush along Ryefield Hollow Drive – waiting for estimate for brush hogging (this work would occur with the pond work)

· Website – Bobby Woods/Ann Hanks

· No updates 
Next Meeting Dates 
The Board agreed to the dates and place for the next three meetings and the Annual Meeting and further agreed to post these dates on the website. The Executive Board Meetings will be held on the following dates and places:
· September 14, 2011 – Bobby Woods residence

· October 19, 2011 – Patrick DeLorenzo residence

· November 17, 2011 – Annual Homeowners Meeting at Sacred Heart Church 

**Note – No meeting was held in August
All meetings begin at 7:00 PM 
Adjournment:
Ms. Hanks made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Olmstead. The motion was approved by all and the meeting was adjourned at 10:06 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Patrick DeLorenzo, Secretary

Approved: September 14, 2011
July 27, 2011 
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